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Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on July 11, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
`
 
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary




Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer (absent)



Tad Barnhart, Operator 



Seven (7) Citizens
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Herbert Eckert said that he really likes the way the handouts for the meeting paper work is put together for the public at the meetings.  All the Supervisors agreed that they very happy with the booklets that Brent McFeaters, Township Manger puts together for them and feel he is doing a terrific job managing Union Township.   
APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the June meeting for approval.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the June meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Tad Barnhart

Tad Barnhart said he had nothing out of the ordinary to report.  Dennis Firestone said the Board took a tour of the Lickdale Sewer Treatment Plant and it looks like it’s run very well and is very clean.  Kerry McCrary said he was very appreciative of Jim Darkes’ time explaining how the treatment plant works.   Gary Longenecker also commented that he toured the Jonestown Plant several years ago, and both plants look very clean and are run very well.  
ENGINEER’S REPORT – SCOTT RIGHTS
The following is an update on work completed by our office during the past month.
1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:
a.
Sewer Main Cleaning and Televising:  USG was authorized to proceed on March 16.  A definitive start date has not been established.  The intent is to complete the work during an upcoming wet weather period if possible.  USG will continue to coordinate with NLCA in selecting a time that suits both parties.

b.
Transition to Place Treatment Train #2 on line:  NLCA and our office have resumed discussions on when to place the second process train in service and what revisions are needed to the facility prior to doing so.  Additional details will follow after a schedule has been established.  Scott noted that $40,000 was included in the budget for this year, and they are working on getting the numbers together for completion by the end of this year.  He said they will re-evaluate where the flows are at in spring to decide if the flows warrant putting the second train in service.  The Board agreed that they would like to have everything ready, so the second train can be used as soon as it is needed.    Scott noted that there is a leak somewhere and they aren’t sure where it’s at yet but is hoping that the sewer main cleaning and televising will be able to help find the leak.  Tad noted that the laterals are not televised but if the leak would be in a lateral, they will contact the homeowner because it will be their responsibility to fix it.  
2.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.
a.
Lickdale 81-Unit Hotel (Route 72):  This project has been granted conditional final land development plan approval.  All sanitary sewer issues have been addressed including the PADOT Highway Occupancy Permit and the easement agreement across the Lickdale Fire Company property.
b.
Logistics Park, Phase 2 Warehouses (Vision Acquisitions III):  This project is in the construction phase.  During the past month, the contractor completed installation of the low-pressure sewer line in Bordnersville Rd.  Installation is expected to continue across Logistics Park Lot #1 and to connect to the terminal cleanout manhole just upstream of the existing Logistics Park Pump Station.  

c.
70 Bordnersville Rd (Brewsters):  This project is in the construction phase.  Installation of the low-pressure sewers on the site and the grinder pump station has been completed.  Final connection shall be made to the future Logistics Park Phase 2 low pressure sewers in Bordnersville Rd.  towards the northeast corner of the site.  The system for this site shall remain privately owned by the property owner.  (No change since last Board meeting).

3.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office is scheduled to meet with the Township Manager to review the draft documents towards the end of the month. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER


Atty. Bametzreider stated that he had nothing new to report but asked Scott Rights if there were any new readings on Liberty Carwash.   Scott Rights commented that there was one that came out a few months ago, but it looks like they are using approximately 4 or 5 EDU’s, but the Board will monitor for a few months before making a final determination as to the amount of EDU’s required by the Carwash.  
BILLS  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to pay the bills in the 

amount of $19,452.36 from the sewer fund.  All approved. 
DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, August 8, 2018 at 6:30 P.M
ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:46 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,







Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
